
Safety & Security Committee Notes     
Quarterly Meeting     
4/17/2024 
 
Attendees: 
 
Richard Ahern   
Kelly Aingworth  
Peggy Atherlay  
Jill Aulenti (John Francis)  
Jeff Bender, MD  
Danielle Brooks  
Anthony Campbell  
Sue Cascio  
Arnim Dontes (Chair)  

Rob Ferretti  
Paul Greeley  
George Hines  
Greg Kharabadze  
George Longyear  
Duane Lovello  
Carmen Pajarillo  
Nick Proto  
Joe Schlosser  

 
 

• Update from Protective Services 
o Protective services are continuing to sponsor the decisions/implementations 

spearheaded by Anne Diamond and Ambulatory Services  
o The script for the armed intruder video has been completed. The latest statistics 

and learnings have been added to the video. 
• Parking update 

o Lot 47 will be back online. 
o Howard garage is being updated with new lights. The estimated completion date will 

be by summertime. 
• Shuttle Route Update 

o Joe Carlino, Assistant Director, Transit Operations 
o Wooster Square/ Olive Street 

 Based on feedback, it is proposed to provide a shuttle service on a fixed-
stop route going down State Street, to Olive, and the Wooster Square area.  

 Transit operations want to eliminate the door-to-door service along Elm 
Street as 5-6 people ride that shuttle daily for over 7 hours. Efforts to extend 
the route are being made.  

 Feedback on the shuttle routes from students will be collected to help 
determine the best shuttle routes. Also to determine if routes should be 
fixed stops or door-to-door 

o Follow-up: Transit Operations to meet with the Medical Student Council to discuss 
shuttle routes.  

• YSM (Yale School of Medicine) Mailboxes 
o No complaints have been received by Yale PD (Police Department) regarding stolen 

packages/mail from YSM.  
o Megan Nance, Head of Access & Delivery Services, shared that from January to mid-

April, package thefts are now averaging two (2) packages a month.  



• YSM Safety & Security Town Hall- April 10, 2024 
o Total attendance: 96 attendees; submitted questions during Q&A: 6 questions; 

advanced submitted questions: 6 questions. 
o Chief Campbell & Duane Lovello shared and discussed the assailant active shooter 

video.  
 Chief Campbell suggested once a quarter, inviting New Haven PD to 

communicate with the Yale community on the coordinating efforts and 
updates on what NHPD is doing around the city.  

o Follow-up: Invite the New Haven Police Department and New Haven Officials to the 
YSM Town Halls.  

• Clinical Operations and Safety- Yale New Haven Health System  
o YNHHS (Yale New Haven Health System) is heavily focused on physical security.  

 YNHHS is currently assessing risk in the various facilities 
 Metal detectors and badge panic buttons are to be added.  
 Next phase: coordinated education and ongoing education using available 

tools such as the updated training and active assailant video.  
• 135 College Street 

o An incident of a mugging and computer theft was reported.  
o Complaints about security profiling visitors have been received. 

 William (Bill) Goldbach and David Nevins were asked by Duane Lovello to 
evaluate the security options  

 Follow up: Recommendations for updated security in 135 College St. and 
leased-owned buildings 

• Vision Zero Bill & Red Light/ Speeding Cameras 
o The city’s Board of Alders held a joint Public Safety and Legislation Committee 

meeting, where they unanimously approved the Vision Zero legislation, which 
enables the city to implement speed and red-light cameras. They also unanimously 
approved the mayor’s proposed 19 locations for the cameras. (On May 20, the full 
Board of Alders also unanimously approved the legislation and camera locations. 
The State still must approve the camera locations.)   
 

 

 


